I.S. 25 Adrien Block 
34-65 192nd Street

Flushing, NY 11358

(718)961-3480
Dear 8th Grade Families, 
Welcome back! I hope you enjoyed your summer. My name is Robyn Petruskie and I am your child’s School Counselor. Mrs. Cacanando-Zimmet is your Assistant Principal.  We will be working with you throughout the year on applying to high school.
It is important to research high schools to find which ones are right for your child. The New York City High School Directory shows all public district high schools and programs. High School Directories and the Specialized High Schools Student Handbook will be distributed to all 8th grade students in the next few days. 
The high school admissions website is schools.nyc.gov/High.  From there, you can find some of the resources linked below:

· NYC School Finder (http://schoolfinder.nyc.gov) — Explore 12 choices for your High School Application on your cell phone or home computer. You can search for schools by interest, and then filter your list by borough, admissions method, or further by schools that are closest to home.  From each school page, you can learn more about the school’s performance, and link to InsideSchools reviews.    
· High School Admissions Events Calendar — Go to the website below and then scroll down to the calendar.  Click the [image: image1.png]| Google Calendar



 icon.  In the search bar, you can search for schools to see when they have open houses, information sessions, or other key dates about their admissions.  Some schools will require that you register for their open house.  If you have your own google calendar, you can add any school event to your own! (schools.nyc.gov/high)  
· Travel Time and Travel Directions — www.mta.info 

· Subscribe to receive email updates with important High School Admissions deadlines and information here — http://schools.nyc.gov/Subscribe.  

Set aside time this fall to visit schools and attend Admissions events: 
	September High School Fair (Queens):
September 22 and 23
10 am – 3 pm

John Adams High School, Queens 
	October High School Fair (Queens):

Date: October 13 and 14
Time: 10 am – 3pm 

Francis Lewis High School, Queens


We will communicate with you throughout the process, so look for any other High School Admissions information we send, both by handouts and by email.  The deadline to submit your application this year is WEDNESDAY, NOVEMBER 28, 2018. It is important that applications are submitted in a timely manner to ensure your child is placed in a high school of your choice.
We look forward to working with you and your child as you navigate the High School Admissions process.
Thank you,
Mrs. Robyn Petruskie 




Mrs. Irene Cacanando-Zimmet
8th Grade School Counselor 



8th Grade Assistant Principal 
October/November Email/Letter
Dear 8th Grade Families, 

I hope that you are off to a great start this school year. The High School Admissions process is well underway. 

Here are a few things you should be doing this October and November:

· Review the High School Application
· Register for the Specialized High School Admissions Test (SHSAT) by October 12, if interested

· Register for LaGuardia High School auditions by October 12, if interested

· Pre-register for auditions at programs that require audition pre-registration by October 12, if interested

· Attend one or more Borough High School Fair(s): October 14 & 15
· Take the SHSAT, if registered
· Attend auditions and interviews, if applicable
· Continue to attend open houses/information sessions and go on school visits

Remember, the High School Application is due on December 1, 2017. You should list 12 program choices on your application. Use the High School Directory or NYC School Finder (http://schoolfinder.nyc.gov) to explore programs of interest.
Please feel free to contact me with any questions about the process. I am happy to help. 
High School Application Review Email/Letter

Dear _____________________________________________________________________,

RE:  _____________________________________________________________________
Thank you for submitting your child’s High School Application.  I have some concerns about the program choices listed on the application. Your child may not match to a program in Round 1.  Students who do not receive an offer in Round 1 will have to apply again in Round 2 to programs with availability.
To maximize chances of matching to a program in Round 1:

· Put 12 program choices that you and your child are interested in attending in preference order.
· A balanced application has a mix of reach, target, and likely-match programs.  Your child’s application has the following:

Reach programs ___________

Target programs ___________

Likely-match programs ___________

Empty spots (missed opportunities) ____________

· To balance this application, look for programs:

· Average demand (between 4 – 9 applicants per seat) or low demand (3 or fewer applicants per seat)
· Your child is in the first priority group (read Admissions Priorities in the program information)

· If there are screened programs on the application, then your child’s academics are on the high end of the selection criteria ranges.  

· If there are audition programs on the application, then make sure your child auditioned in addition to having academics on the high end of the selection criteria ranges.  

· List more educational option and limited unscreened programs if all your reach programs are screened or audition.  

· If your child has a guaranteed offer that is listed under Admissions Priorities on page 2 of the application, the place that program on the application in your preferred order.  Your child will match to that program if they do not match to another program listed higher on the application.  

Please contact me to review your application choices and the suggestions above.  You should re-submit the application no later than __________________________________________.
Thank you,

Round 1 Results and Round 2 Email/Letter
Dear 8th Grade Families, 

All students who submitted a Round 1 High School Application by December 1, 2017 will receive letters with Round 1 results in March.  These letters will also include results for students who applied to any of the Specialized High Schools.  
If your child received offers from a program on their High School Application and from a Specialized High School, then they will need to choose which program to accept. You must tell me the date indicated on the Round 1 results letter.
Students who do not receive an offer in Round 1 must submit a Round 2 High School Application by the date indicated on the Round 1 results letter.  If you prefer programs on the Round 2 Program List over your Round 1 offer, you may also submit a Round 2 High School Application. By doing so, you agree to the following:

1) You will give up your Round 1 offer if your child matches to a program you list on the Round 2 High School Application
2) You will not be able to choose between your Round 1 and Round 2 offers
3) An appeal to your Round 1 offer will not be considered

If you do not receive an offer in Round 2, you will keep your Round 1 offer.   
Round 2 High School Applications and a list of available programs will be in my office after Round 1 results are distributed. If you are interested in submitting a Round 2 High School Application, you should plan to attend the Round 2 Fair.  The Fair dates and time will be published here: http://schools.nyc.gov/ChoicesEnrollment/High/events.
If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me.

Round 2 Results and Appeals Email/Letter
Dear 8th Grade Families, 

ALL students who submitted a Round 2 High School Application by the due date will receive a Round 2 results letter in May.  

If your child received a Round 1 offer and then a Round 2 offer; the Round 1 offer is no longer available.  You cannot choose between your Round 1 and Round 2 offers. An appeal to your Round 1 offer will not be considered.
If you received an offer to a program that was not on your application, it is because the Office of Student Enrollment could not match you to any of the programs listed on your application due to several factors:

1) Available seats

2) Admissions methods,
3) Admissions priorities,
4) If and where the school ranked you for screened and audition programs
Appeal Forms will be available in my office after Round 2 results are distributed. If you would like to submit an Appeal, return a completed and signed Appeal Form with the appropriate supporting documentation to me by the due date listed on the form.  Appeals are reviewed by a central committee at the Office of Student Enrollment and not by the schools on your Appeal Form.  Submitting an Appeal is not a guarantee that the Appeal will be granted.  
If you have any questions, please let me know.
